[bookmark: _Hlk100054528]Cork County PPN Secretariat Agenda Tues 14th Sept 2022, 07.00pm MS Teams
Attended: John Fuller, Colum Cronin, Carol Harpur, Jose Ospina, Jude Gilbert, Pat Dooley, Morrin Drislane, Pauline O’Dwyer, Tommy Collins, Tom Howard, Michael Doyle, Donal Kissane, Gerry Moore, Anne Finch
Apologies: Peter Dineen, Ena Howell, Liam McCarthy, Brid Coakley, Peter Dineen
Absentee: Sean Kelly

Chair: Jude Gilbert
Minute Taker: Patrick Buckley

1) Welcome, apologies, ground rules 
2) Agenda (Draft) accepted
3) Minutes & Matters Arising. 
· Minutes proposed by Pat and seconded by Jose

4) Grievances/ Complaints 
There has been three complains made and we need to set up a sub-committee to deal with these. Carol and John have voluntary. Donal would like an email sent all the groups in the PPN asking them to join the sub-group. Morrin has suggested we send an email to the secretariat that are not present to night to see if they are interested in joining the sub-group.   The rest of the group agree with this suggestion.  
5) National Secretariat Network 
Pat Dooley has confirmed that the Mazar report findings are with the department. It has been reported to the department that all the Resource Workers for the PPN would be on the same grades and all support workers be on the same grade. Also, all PPN employees should have the same benefits ie sick leave, maternity leave etc. The national network is in talks with a PR company to help the PPN. The PPN conference is scheduled for the 21th and 22rd of October in Laois. 

6) PPN Coordinator Updates 
Morrin gave updates on the following areas-

· New Groups – Morrin shared the list of new groups registered since the last meeting. 
· PPN Self-directed online course: This course has been put online and people are encouraged to sign up, as it is a great way to learn about the PPN. The link to the training is on the Newsletter. 
· Mazar report has been sent to the department with all the PPN feedback.
· Wellbeing Statement: The Wellbeing Statement was sent to three companies. Two consultants sent back a tender proposal and we will review and awarding them in the coming days.
· Donal has asked for a copy of the Mazars to be circulated. Morrin has said we will put it in the Newsletter. 


Patrick gave updates on the following areas-
· MOU: We need to start working on the MOU over the coming months.
· Mayors Awards Meeting: I have sent email to the Mayor’s office and I’m waiting on a reply.
· Training: There is four-part training session from September to December. All the information has been sent to all groups and it is on the Newsletter.
· Indemnity: All member must make sure to renew their indemnity when their insurance is up and send it to me. Also, people need to make sure to tell the insurance company that you are volunteer of the Cork County Council and not an employee of the Cork County Council. It is important to have the wording correct in case of a claim.


WhatsApp Policy:


Both John and Pat feel that  WhatsApp is good, but it is not a substitution for a meeting online or in person. Donal has pointed out that at the plenary there was a motion passed that we move from chatter to social media forum. Jose feels there has been enough discussion and would like for it to go to a vote. Gerry has pointed out that the Department is spending a lot of money on a communication policy and he think we will have to use Salesforce and not WhatsApp going forward. Donal has stated that Salesforce is very hard to work with and on page 43 of the handbook it states we can use social media for communication. Jude has also pointed out that you can use social media for communication it has to be inclusive and she feels that WhatsApp is not inclusive. 

Donal has asked that the minutes of the plenary be checked to see that there was agreement around using WhatsApp and social media. Morrin will investigate this and get back to everyone.  John would like the meeting to continue. Jose has said this needs to be resolved as WhatsApp is causing problems and if we don’t resolve it then it will continue to cause problems. Donal disagrees with Jose point. Pat would like this issue to be parked for now. Pauline said she anxious over been chair due to WhatsApp and doesn’t want to be upset. Carol has pointed out that WhatsApp was original put in place for file sharing and not messaging. Anne has said that she hasn’t read the document and so she cannot vote on it. John has suggested that we disuse WhatsApp until we can vote on it. Donal has stressed again that this messaging system was passed at the plenary and should be used. John feels it works well with a small group, but it does not work when there is a large group on WhatsApp. Donal feels it shouldn’t be voted on tonight.

Jose has moved to either vote on it tonight or discontinue using it. Donal would like to know what the problem with WhatsApp is. Jose feels it is been used incorrectly, that people are taking issues been raised on WhatsApp and sending them to the council. WhatsApp is there to send short messages and setup meeting where issues can be discussed and debated. Donal disagrees with Jose point. Gerry would like to point out that some form of communication is needed, and that email can be just as damaging. Carol feels that we need to have some policy in place that there needs to be some control around the discussion that are taking place. The wrong type of culture can develop.  

Donal would like the comment he made to be added to the policy. Jose has said the policy can be amended at any point and passed at the next meeting. It is important to have something in place. Carol has read out the WhatsApp policy to everyone, John and Anne state the rules are very clear. Pat and Donal would like to know who can chair the Linkage group meetings. John said that the chairperson is rotated every 6 months, and this was agreed when the Linkage groups where set up. 

Donal said he stands corrected and he would like to know why this is been put forward. Jose has confirmed this is part of the role of the PPN and there needs to be structure put in place. Jose would like to move to a vote.

Vote Count:
In favour 

Anne Finch
Column Cronin
Pat Dooley
John Fuller
Carol Harpur
Jose Ospina
Tommy Collins
Tom Howard
Jude Gilbert
Michael Doyle
Pauline O’Dwyer

Abstain
Donal Kissane

WhatsApp policy has passed and will be put the plenary for ratification.





Linkage Group Policy:

Donal strongly rejects the linkage group policy and said we shouldn’t vote on it tonight. Gerry and John agree with Donal point.

Donal would like to know when is the next plenary and it is in November and date will be fixed in the coming months.

John would like to say to Donal that there needs to be some give and take. He wouldn’t like to part of the Secretariat if meeting tonight is anything to go by. People need to be respectful to each other and the way emails are been sent and worded are out of order. Morrin agrees and said that the last few months has been very challenging and found it very hard at times. Donal has said he will take this on board and reflect on it. Jose would like to suggest that the Linkage group policy be sent to the department for review and Donal agrees with this. Donal would like to read the minute of the meeting and he was informed they are all on our website.

 

Any other Business
Gerry would like to raise the issue of groups been asked to close their accounts in the Credit Union. He feels this is due to money laundering. Tommy will draft a letter that will be sent to the League of Credit Unions to get clarify on the issue. 
Gavin would like to point out that he spent 25 minutes trying to get into the Teams meeting. He would like to move to Zoom. 
Next meeting scheduled: - The next meeting will take place on the 11th of October online and chairperson will be John Fuller. 
